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FINANCE COMMITTEE 
Minutes 
March 26, 2018
Regular meeting of the Finance Committee was held on Monday, March .

26, 2018 at 7:00 p.m. in Room #112, Town Hall with the following members present:  J. Burke, A. Hamilton, J. Leith, P. Stasiukevicius  A. Flowers, T. Bowen, R. Nottebart, M. Trudell, E. Barmakian, P. Hinton,  S. Lawson,   Members absent were M. Clow, J. Vaillancourt, L. Huempfner  and R. Mariani.  Also in attendance was Fire Chief T. Bailey,  Finance Director M. Thompson and Town Accountant J. Cuneo.  
7:30 p.m. – Quorum being present, the meeting was called to order by the Chairman P. Stasiukevicius.  
Chairman’s Comments
Welcome was extended to Jason Romeo, 44 Christine Drive, Walpole from Troop 44. Boy Scouts.   He is observing a Town Board/Committee meeting for a Communication Badge.    
May 8, 2018 Spring Annual Town Meeting  
7:05 P.M. – Historical Commission.  Present to discuss this budget and article was the Chairman S. Obar.

Article 38 – Amend General By-laws, Sec. 349, Demolition Procedures       
Mr. Obar explained that the Commission has been  working on amendments to the Demolition Delay By-law since 2016 along with the Building Commissioner.  They have sought feedback from Selectmen and citizens   prior to submission of the article.   They are attempting to incorporate  sections from the Mass. Historical Commissions model and from other communities and  attempting to extend the demolition delay to twelve months from the current six months, this will ensure that structures will be less likely to be demolished. A longer time frame will require a property owner, developer to explore alternatives to demolition. Additional six months allows the applicant or Board to turn down, restore, rehab a building.    The proposed updates are the first ones in over 50 years.   

Proposed By-law allows the Commission to impose “reasonable fees” to cover costs associated with the By-law.  And to delegate initial determination of whether a structure is “historically significant” as define by the By-law to one or more members of the Commission.  This will expedite an application for a building that is not “historically significant”, allowing the applicant to move forward in the process quicker than a method  that would require them to wait for a formal meeting of the Commission.  The fine for the enforcement of the By-law would be $300 per day.  Violations of the By-law are rare.  Presently the penalty would be subject to a fine as defined under Section 295 of the General By-Laws. 
Last year the Commission received five applications of which only two were historically significant.    By-law hasn’t been updated since 1970.  This By-law has been in place in 150 other communities in the state and reflects comments from citizens. Commissions does not need approval from any other Board of Committee but do work with the Building Commissioner.    
Historical Commission holds a public hearing on all applications and follows up with an inspection and applicant is notified in writing of the decision.     
MOTION MADE by T. Bowen, Seconded by R. Nottebart for Favorable Action, Motion was defeated (5-6-0) (Voting in opposition were:  A. Hamilton, J. Burke, S. Lawson, A. Flowers, J. Leith and P. Hinton)  (11 voting)   

Historical Commission Budget 

Committee voted on February 15, 2018 to not fund the requested amount of $1,000 for Salaries, and only voted the Expense portion of the Historical Commission Budget in the amount of $315.  
Article 39 – Acquisition of Property located at 1350 North Street
S.  Shocket, petitioner spoke to the article. This is to take the property by eminent domain that was originally built in 1745 as the Smith-Healey House. Property has had renovations done to it.   Property consists of approximately 1.25 acres. Ms. Shocket spoke to the current owner of the property paid  $405,000 and residents have been unable to meet with him to speak about a price.   There will be litigation costs involved.       Walpole Preservation Alliance  has been organized and is in support for preserving this house and is a 501 C organization and they  are doing fund raising for the property.  It is felt that it is worthy to be on the National Historic Registry and would help to preserve the character of North Street.  
Current property owner would like to demolish the building and build a commercial day care.  As a commercial day care, (100 children) it would be exempt from the Town’s Zoning By-laws.  They won’t be paying any taxes and Town won’t receive any money from it. Area residents could file for  abatements due to a reduction in their property value  with a commercial business in the area.  Potential operator of the day care has no experience in a business environment  and there are a lot of day care centers presently in the area creating a good deal of competition. This is a commercial for profit business. As long as it is a school, they don’t have to pay taxes and don’t have to be a non-profit.  Day care is considered a school per Dover Amendment. It is anticipated that this will create  considerable traffic in the area adding approximately 75 vehicles/day.    Police and fire are concerned with traffic in area.   

Ms. Shocket spoke to there being 12 historic homes within one mile.  This is one of the oldest homes in the Town.  Once the history is gone, it is gone.  To demolish this building would be changing the character of the neighborhood.  Their intent is to preserve the neighborhood.   
This is not appropriate where it is proposed.   Intent is to preserve the home and hopefully won’t have to rely on eminent domain, but is the last hope.  Dover Amendment is difficult to appeal and property owner won’t talk to the Town Administrator.  

Not all members of the Walpole Preservation Alliance are from Walpole. Day care applicant hasn’t applied for a licensed but has filed for a corporation.     
Conesus was that this proposed day care is in the wrong place, many safety issues, Title V, and Zoning in general.  Associated costs for the town are high and, hopefully, there are other avenues that could be pursued.  
Committee Member M Trudell  requested Town Administrator request an opinion  from Town Counsel as to whether or not a demolition permit of a historical building be conditional upon the issuance of building permit that replaces a building, giving more time to potentially   preserve the historical structure, and if the building permit process has begun on the property and   what the  status of the process  is and what  obstacles and/or restrictions does the applicant face going before the various town boards and  can any By-law change approved at this town meeting impact the proposed project of said property.    
Article 40 – Zoning By-law A  Open Space Residential Development Sec. 10-
Planning Board Members J. Conroy, Chairman and J. Moraski, Member  and  C.  Lewicky. Ms.Lewicky would like to purchase the property off Lincoln Road of approximately 30 acres behind the Walpole Sportsman’s Club.  Planning Board voted 5-0-0 against the article.  There is the potential for 24 house lots.  She has met with Town Administrator, Building Commissioner and Town Engineer.  There could be a comprehensive 40B if a traditional development isn’t done.    
Planning Board members spoke to the property owner could sell the sand, gravel and mine the property.  The gravel could be mined right up to the gun club.  It would completely destroy the woods.  Intent of open space is to preserve and Town shouldn’t be threatened  ended with a 40B project.    Property is unique in Town as it is zoned residential.   Under Subdivision Control not allowed to strip mine.  Present property owners are  John Hasenjaeger and S. LaCivita.  

Finance Committee members expressed concern that  open space hasn’t worked, it is good for the developer.   Article is not written well, it could be called a strip mining law and written for one location.  This is an abuse of zoning.   
MOTION MADE by P. Hinton, Seconded by S. Lawson for No Action, Motion Passed (11-0-0) (11 voting) Unanimous     
Adjourn

MOTION MADE by T. Bowen, Seconded by E. Barmakian to adjourn at 9:35 p.m., Motion Passed (11-0-0) (11 voting) Unanimous    
Respectfully submitted,
Clare P. Abril

Clerk   

